

## NORTHERN LIGHTS SCHOOL DIVISION No. 113

Bag Service #6500 La Ronge, Saskatchewan S0J 1L0 Telephone: (306) 425-3302 Fax: (306) 425-3377

October 25, 2020

Dear Parents/Guardians/Community members,

A case of COVID-19 has been diagnosed in an individual at Churchill Community High School in La Ronge. We are working closely with Public Health staff to ensure necessary measures are in place to protect all staff and students.

Public Health will be contacting parents/guardians of students and any staff/visitors/volunteers who may have been in **close contact** with the case and providing direction. This means if you are not contacted by Public Health, your child can continue to attend school. To protect the privacy of individuals, we are not able to share or discuss further details. If you would like to learn more about how close contacts are determined, visit the SHA website.

## Churchill Community High School will resume regular classes on Tuesday, October 27, 2020.

We remind everyone entering schools to monitor for any signs or symptoms of COVID-19.

Deep cleaning of the affected areas will be complete by days end, Monday, October 26<sup>th</sup>. The safety protocols our school has put in place are critical to reducing the risk of transmission. Mask requirements, proper hand hygiene, physical distancing when possible, and cohorting classes are all measures our school has implemented to help protect students and staff members. These measures will significantly reduce the possible spread of the virus.

If you/your child has any symptoms of COVID-19, please call Health Line at 811 and remain at home. If medical attention is required, please call ahead to your health care provider. If it is an emergency requiring urgent attention, call 911.

For further information regarding COVID-19, please call Health Line at 811, and/or visit the Saskatchewan Ministry of Health website at www.saskatchewan.ca/covid19 or Public Health Agency of Canada.

The safety of our students and staff members is our number one priority. We value open communication with our school community, especially during this time. If you have any questions, please contact the school.

We will continue to provide additional information to parents/guardians as it is available.

tiniki/marsi cho,

Jason Young

**Director of Education**